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PASTOR�

Monsignor Michael 

Gorman�

�

ASSOCIATE PASTOR�

Father Ethan Hokamp�

�

�

ST. CHARLES�

SUNDAY MASSES�

Saturday: 4:00 PM�

Sunday: 7:30 AM�

and 10:30 AM�

�

RECONCILIATION�

Monday: 5:00 PM�

Saturday: 3:15 PM�

�

ST. PETER�

SUNDAY MASSES�

Saturday: 6:30 PM�

Sunday: 9:00 AM�

�

RECONCILIATION�

Saturday: 6:00 PM�

Solemnity of Christ the King, November 22, 2020�
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CENTRAL PARISH OFFICE |�

715�723�4088�

810 Pearl Street�

Chippewa Falls, WI  54729�

�

Office Hours:�

Monday�Wednesday, 9:30 AM�3:30 PM�

Thursday, 9:30 AM�3:00 PM�

Friday, 9:00 AM�Noon�

Closed Holidays & Holy Days�

�

BULLETIN DEADLINE |�

Friday, 3:00 PM�

Write or e�mail information to:�

<centraloffice@stcharles�cf.com>�

<www.stcharles�cf.com>�

<www.stpetertilden.com>�

Who is a parishioner?�

One who is registered and regularly participates in 

the liturgical life of the parish and demonstrates 

support of the parish mission by completing and 

fulfilling an annual commitment of time, treasure 

and talent.�

To register in the Parish:  We welcome anyone 

interested in being an active member of our parish.  

Please call the parish office (715�723�4088) and 

make an appointment with Msgr. Gorman.�

Baptisms:  First�time parents must attend an 

instruction class, which is held every three months.  

Parents are encouraged to plan ahead and attend 

the class prior to the birth of their child.  Please 

contact the parish office to sign up for the class.�

Marriages:  Couples are required to contact 

Father at least six months prior to the anticipated 

wedding date and BEFORE making any other 

arrangements or reserving a reception hall.�

Anointing of the Sick:  If you would like to 

receive the Sacrament of the Sick, please see 

Father after Mass.  The sacrament is available to 

all who are ailing physically, mentally or spiritually.�

Hospitalized/Homebound:  If you are in the 

hospital or homebound and would like to receive 

Holy Communion, please contact the parish office.�

Address Change:  Please contact the parish 

office if you have moved and have a new address.�

With many using cell phones and no longer 

have a land line, we would appreciate your 

updated information.  Please call the parish 

office 715�723�4088.�

CHRIST IS KING�

�

This last Sunday of the liturgical year is the Solemnity of Christ the 

King.  Today’s Gospel is the story of the last judgment, portrayed 

artistically by Michelangelo behind the altar of the Sistine Chapel.  As 

citizens of his kingdom we are ultimately accountable to him and 

dependent upon him for salvation.  Saint Paul puts it this way: “None of us 

lives for oneself, and no one dies for oneself.  For if we live, we live for the 

Lord, and if we die, we die for the Lord; so then, whether we live or die, 

we are the Lord’s.” (Romans 14:7�8)  So let us live so as to hear these 

words when we die: “Come, you who are blessed by my Father.  Inherit 

the Kingdom prepared for you from the foundation of the world.” (Today’s 

Gospel)�

�

Today’s gospel scene is foreshadowed by God’s words to Ezekiel in 

today’s First Reading: “I will judge between one sheep and another, 

between rams and goats.”  Goats are rambunctious and mischievous.  

They are always getting into trouble.  Sheep are more docile.  The Gospel 

scenario implies that we are to be obedient and stay out of trouble.  In 

other words, we are to avoid sin.  As sheep we are to follow the shepherd, 

who “guides [us] in right paths for his name’s sake.” (Responsorial Psalm)  

Docility, however, does not mean complacency or inactivity.  The sheep in 

the Gospel are rewarded for what they did, while the goats are punished 

for what they failed to do.�

�

Today’s Second Reading reminds us that a king was the principal 

defender of the realm against all enemies.  Christ our King has done 

battle with the forces of evil�and has won!  His resurrection attests to 

that.  He has freed us, the citizens of his kingdom, from bondage to sin 

and from death itself.  Hence “the righteous [will go off] to eternal life. 

(Gospel)�

�

This Thursday we celebrate Thanksgiving Day.  As American 

Catholics we have a unique act of thanksgiving to offer:  the Mass.  Why 

not include the Mass as part of your family’s Thanksgiving Day tradition, 

especially if you’re staying home this year and not traveling!  Mass will be 

offered at St. Charles that morning at 8:30.�

�

Thanks to all who have continued to be generous in supporting your 

parish, even if you have not been able or felt safe to come to Mass.  We 

have fallen a bit behind in our cash flow at St. Charles.  Please remember 

to support your parish and the Diocesan Annual Appeal.  Both parishes 

are about halfway towards their targets for the Diocesan Annual Appeal.  

As we approach the end of the tax year, perhaps this would be a good 

time to help us catch up.  Thanks to all who continue to reach out to the 

needy in our community through Sojourner House, Agnes Table, St. 

Francesca Resource Center, and now the Spirit of Christmas.  You are 

truly wonderful.�

�

Although this is a wonderful time of year, it has its hazards.  Deer 

hunting can be dangerous for those who are not careful and the same is 

true of holiday driving.  Please be careful and enjoy the coming week.�

�

Pray the rosary again this week for the souls in purgatory.  Pray for 

the safety of hunters and all traveling for the Thanksgiving holiday.  Pray 

for military personnel, especially those from our area; and, as always, 

pray for peace.�

�

May God bless his people with peace.�

Monsignor Gorman�
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ST. CHARLES MINISTRIES�

Mass Schedule & Intentions�

�

Monday, November 23�

5:30 PM Mass  Special Intention� St. Charles�

6:30 PM Novena� St. Peter�

�

Tuesday, November 24�

8:30 AM Mass +Dolores Imbery� St. Charles�

�

Wednesday, November 25�

8:30 AM Mass +Neil & Naomi Hutchinson� St. Charles�

�

Thursday, November 26�

Thanksgiving Day�

8:30 AM Mass +Roland & Margaret�

                                 Schneider� St. Charles�

�

Friday, November 27�

8:30 AM Mass +James Loew� St. Peter�

�

Saturday, November 28�

4:00 PM Mass +Norman Boos� St. Charles�

6:30 PM Mass +Kenneth Bennesch� St. Peter�

�

Sunday, November 29�

7:30 AM Mass  Intention of Leopold Schulte� St. Charles�

9:00 AM Mass  All Entrusted to the�

                             Pastor’s Care� St. Peter�

10:30 AM Mass +Nick & Edna Lowe� St. Charles�

6:00 PM Rosary� St. Charles�

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 28� 6:30 PM�

SERVERS: Zach Hunt, Justin Quall�

READER: Charlotte Sloan�

ROSARY: Julie Rider�

CANTOR: Mary Krall�

SCRIP: TBA�

SACRISTAN: Charlotte Sloan�

�

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 29� 9:00 AM�

SERVERS: Hunter Hilger, Ryan Smiskey�

READER: Scott Wild, Jr.�

ROSARY: Tony & Lisa Schoch�

CANTOR: Gracie Wild�

SCRIP: TBA�

SACRISTAN: Liz Blum�

MONEY COUNTERS: Dave & Patty Schimmel�

St. ST. PETER MINISTRIES�

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 28� 4:00 PM�

SERVERS: Andrew Bauer, Paul Tetrault�

READER: Mary Jacobson�

CANTOR: Carol Shepard�

SACRISTAN: Lorraine Gardow�

USHERS: Pat Horan, Peter Murphy, Daniel Wahl, 

Terry Wedemeyer�

�

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 29� 7:30 AM�

SERVERS: Tessa & Marcus Roach�

READER: Cathy Greenseth�

CANTOR: Julia Proue�

SACRISTAN: Cathy Greenseth�

ROSARY: Pamelann Schulte�

USHERS: Steve Meinen, Stan Prince, Tony 

Willkom�

�

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 29� 10:30 AM�

SERVERS: Lucas Pomietlo, Grant Smiskey�

READER: Jill Pomietlo�

CANTOR: Robert Parkhurst�

SACRISTAN: Brianna Rider�

USHERS: David Grinnell, Jerry Kuehl, Marc Rowe, 

Jeff Zander�

ST. CHARLES SUNDAY MASSES�

Saturday: 4:00 PM�

Sunday: 7:30 and 10:30 AM�

RECONCILIATION�

Monday: 5:00 PM�

Saturday: 3:15 PM�

ST. PETER SUNDAY MASSES�

Saturday: 6:30 PM�

Sunday: 9:00 AM�

RECONCILIATION�

Saturday: 6:00 PM�

At this time the obligation to attend Sunday Mass is 

dispensed.  Anyone who is elderly, who has compromised 

immunity, has symptoms of any respiratory illness, or feels 

uncomfortable in a public gathering ought to stay home.  

There are still televised Masses and online Masses from 

various sources, and all are welcome to take advantage of 

those opportunities.  Social distancing and wearing masks 

remain the norm for those who come to church.  We are 

doing our best to keep our churches sanitary and safe.  

Thanks to the volunteers who are helping us do so.�

For now extraordinary ministers of holy 

communion are not permitted.  Any 

assigned liturgical ministers who are sick 

or unable to attend are excused.  We are 

celebrating Sunday Masses in a somewhat 

simplified manner.�
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EVENTS�

NOVEMBER IS THE MONTH OF THE POOR 

SOULS�

�

A plenary indulgence, applicable only to the Souls 

in Purgatory, is granted to the faithful, who on 

individual days from the first to the eighth of 

November, piously visit a cemetery and, even only 

mentally, pray for the dead.�

A plenary indulgence, applicable to the Souls in 

Purgatory, is granted to the faithful who on November 

2 as well as the Sunday preceding or following, and 

on All Saints’ Day, piously visit a church.  In visiting 

the church it is required that an Our Father and the 

Creed be recited.�

To acquire a plenary indulgence it is necessary also 

to fulfill the following three conditions:  sacramental 

confession, Eucharistic Communion, and prayer for 

the intentions of the Holy Father.  The prayer for the 

intentions of the Holy Father is fully satisfied by 

reciting one Our Father and one Hail Mary.  The three 

conditions must be fulfilled several days before or 

after the performance of the visit; it is, however, fitting 

that communion be received and the prayer for the 

intention of the Holy Father be said on the same day 

as the visit.  A plenary indulgence may be acquired 

only once a day.�

This year, in light of the covid�19 pandemic, the 

above provisions are extended throughout the 

entire month of November.  Furthermore the 

elderly and sick persons who are unable to leave 

their homes may gain the indulgence by uniting 

themselves with those who are making these 

visits.  It is recommended they recite prayers for 

the departed before an image of Our Lord or the 

Blessed Virgin Mary such as Lauds or Vespers 

from the Office of the Dead, the Marian Rosary, 

the Divine Mercy Chaplet, or meditate on a gospel 

reading from the Mass for the Dead.�

GOLDSMITH YOUTH MINISTRY EVENTS�

�

High School Hangout in St. Charles’ church 

basement, Thursday evenings, 6:30�8:00; but none 

this Thursday, November 26.�

�

Exalt, with ALY ALEIGHA, in St. Charles Church, 

Tuesday, December 8, 6:30�8:00 PM.�

Please pray for the repose of the soul of�

Leon Harings�

from St. Peter who died on November 11, 2020.�

�

May his soul and the souls of all the faithful 

departed, through the mercy of God, rest in 

peace.  Amen.�

THE SPIRIT OF CHRISTMAS�

From now until December 1 we are participating in the 

Spirit of Christmas, collecting donations for needy 

children.  Suggested items for infants through age 10 

include hats, mittens, socks, underwear, pajamas, 

shirts and pants, diapers, baby oil, lotion and baby 

wipes.  Bedding items include crib sheets, receiving/

crib blankets, twin sheets, blankets or quilts.  There 

are boxes for your donations in the church entryways 

at St. Charles.  Thank you.�
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Gina Smiskey, President�

<spparishofficers@gmail.com>�

 FYI�

Peter’s Patter�

Greetings from the First and Second Graders!�

We continue to be very busy in our classroom.  In 

Reading the first graders and the second graders are 

still learning about vowels, consonants and now 

digraphs.  We are also beginning to work with story 

mapping, which includes knowing the characters, 

setting, and problems and solutions.  In Math the first 

graders just finished a chapter on the different ways of 

doing subtraction and will now begin a unit on how to 

relate addition and subtraction in helping us to find the 

sum and difference.  The second graders also finished 

their chapter on different ways of finding sums for 

addition problems.  In Social Studies the first graders 

are starting a section on the History of the United 

States, while the second graders start on a chapter 

involving taxes!  What are they and why do people 

need to pay taxes?  In Science the first graders are 

finding out how things change through cutting, 

cooking, weather and people growing.  The second 

graders are learning about safety in doing science 

experiments.  The second grade students are also 

taking their IOWA tests along with all of the other 

students.  We have also started preparation for our 

Christmas concert.�

The students have begun collecting can goods for 

the food pantry.  Our goal is to top last year’s donation 

which included seven large boxes, which filled my 

whole van!�

We want to thank all of you for your continued 

support, we really appreciate it!�

We hope all of you have a Happy Thanksgiving; 

and to those that are going to venture out for deer 

hunting�good luck and stay safe!�

�First and Second Graders & Mrs. C�

November Church Cleaning:  St. Agatha Circle.�

Please vacuum church entrances, wash windows on 

doors, sanitize doorknobs and handles, clean 

bathrooms, do a walk�through of the church, check 

the basement.  Circle chairs are Lori Grant and Tami 

Pieper.�

Adorers Needed at Goldsmith Chapel�

By leaving us the Blessed Sacrament, Jesus gives us 

the chance to be with Him every day.  An adorer is 

needed ASAP for the following hours:�

�

Mondays at 4:00 AM�

Tuesdays at Midnight�

Tuesdays at 3:00 AM�

Wednesdays at 6:00 AM�

Wednesdays at Noon�

Wednesdays at 2:00 PM�

Thursdays at 3:00 AM�

Fridays at Midnight�

�

Please call Andy at 715�568�5243 if you can help with 

any of these hours, or to schedule any other hour with 

Jesus.�

Question: What is Eucharistic Adoration?�

Answer:  The practice of Eucharistic Adoration is a 

centuries�old ritual and falls within a broader 

category of devotions and rituals that are 

associated with the Sacrament of the Eucharist.  In 

a particular way, Eucharistic Adoration is an 

extension of the worship and adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament that occurs in every Mass.�

In a long�standing practice, a period of Eucharistic 

Adoration often ends with “benediction,” the 

blessing of the faithful with the Blessed Sacrament.  

Several parishes throughout the United States have 

introduced the practice of perpetual Eucharistic 

Adoration, while other communities have the 

custom of shorter periods of Eucharistic Adoration.  

Care should always be taken that these periods of 

adoration respect the instructions outlined in Holy 

Communion and Worship of the Eucharist Outside  

Mass, the liturgical book that gives the instructions 

for the proper celebration of Eucharistic Adoration.  

Although adoration of the Blessed Sacrament can 

never take the place of Eucharistic Communion, 

many Catholics find great comfort and consolation 

in their prayers before the Eucharist enshrined in 

the tabernacle or when it is exposed in the 

monstrance (both are equally valid, as the Christ is 

not more present in one than in the other).  But 

when we consider our eucharistic devotions, it is 

always important to remember the fundamental 

connection these acts of devotion have with the 

celebration of the Eucharist in the Mass and 

reception of Christ in Communion.�

©LPi�
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PASTOR�

Monsignor Michael J. Gorman�

715�723�4088, ext. 108

�

pastor@stcharles�cf.com�

�

ASSOCIATE PASTOR�

Father Ethan J. Hokamp�

715�723�4088, ext. 109�

associate@stcharles�cf.com�

�

DEACON�

Deacon Daniel J. Rider�

Cell: 715�215�0102

�

jakobstad@juno.com�

�

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT�

Vi McMahan  |  715�723�4088, ext. 100�

centraloffice@stcharles�cf.com�

�

FINANCE OFFICER�

Janet Wolfe  |  715�723�4088, ext. 104�

finance@stcharles�cf.com�

�

DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC�

Jerry Boorsma  |  715�723�4088, ext.103�

musicdirector@stcharles�cf.com�

�

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR�

Greg Gilbertson  |  715�723�4088, ext. 102 

cre@stcharles�cf.com�

�

YOUTH MINISTRY COORDINATOR�

Michael Jacobs  |  715�723�4890�

deanerycoordinatorcfym@gmail.com

�

Central Parish Office�

ST. PETER CATHOLIC SCHOOL,TILDEN�

GRADES 1�8  |  715�288�6250�

www.stpeterschooltilden.com�

Principal:  Tammy Christopher�

Home & School:  Jessica Erickson 715�861�3637�

McDONELL AREA CATHOLIC SCHOOLS�

www.macs.k12.wi.us  |  715�723�0538�

President:  Molly Bushman�

NOTRE DAME MIDDLE SCHOOL  |  �

715�723�4777�

McDONELL CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL  |  �

715�723�9126�

Principal:  Brian Schulner�

ST. CHARLES BORROMEO PRIMARY  |  �

715�723�5827�

HOLY GHOST GRADES 3�5  |  715�723�6478�

Principal:  Eric Wedemeyer�

ST. CHARLES EARLY CHILDCARE PROGRAM�

6:30 AM�6:00 PM daily  |  715�723�2161�

Director:  Gabriella Jauch�

Catholic Schools�

McDONELL AREA CATHOLIC SCHOOLS�

1316 Bel Air Blvd., Chippewa Falls, WI 54729�

<www.macs.k12.wi.us> * 715.723.0538�

Dear Parishioners and MACS Families,�

We would like to thank everyone for all the support we received 

for our annual diaper drive.  We raised $1,065 in our rose sale, 

collected over $399 in cash donations, and approximately 100 

packages of diapers and wipes.  We will send our donations to St. 

Francesca Resource Center, Catholic Charities, the Chippewa 

County departments of Public Health and Foster Care Program.  

What a truly generous community we live in!  On behalf of all the 

young families struggling, who have a diaper need, thank you for 

your donation.  God bless you.�

�MACS Student Ambassadors�

�

Spaghetti Spectacular!�

Thank you to our community, committee, volunteers, student 

ambassadors and school sponsors for making this event possible.  

We exceeded our $20,000 goal and raised $23,000!  Please note 

name correction for raffle basket winner Patricia Cuddy.�

�

Scrip: I am guessing several of you will be doing a great amount 

of shopping for the upcoming holidays.  This is a perfect time to 

use Scrip for in�person or online shopping!  Three heavy hitters 

that we carry all year round that are exceptionally popular during 

this time are Amazon, Walmart and Visa.  When shopping Amazon 

please log in through Amazon Smile and select MACS as your 

donation destination for an additional kickback to MACS.  Walmart 

already has Black Friday specials; please consider using Scrip for 

these deals, if you do not already.  Our Visa cards do not have an 

activation fee, which is different than most places!  Please help 

make Scrip a success and start using as a form of payment for 

your shopping needs.  Contact me, Kathleen Adams, at 715�723�

0538 or <k.adams@macs.k12.wi.us>, and I will be happy to walk 

you through the Scrip process and fill your order.  Download the 

Benefit Mobile App if you don’t have a Scrip gift card.  Call the 

Central Office to learn how at 715.723.0538.�

�

Annual Poinsettia Sale�

Student council will be selling poinsettias through Friday, 

November 20.  Brighten up your office or home.  Monday, 

November 30, is the day of pickup from 1:30 to 4:00 PM at 

McDonell Central Catholic High School or delivered within 

Chippewa Falls.  Plants are $11 each and come in red, white, and 

pink!  Thank you!�

�

Employment Opportunity�

MACS has a full�time Early Childhood Assistant opening.  MACS is 

also in need of substitutes for the school teachers, librarian, and 

shuttle drivers.  Contact Nicole Peet at <hr@macs.k12.wi.us> for 

more information.�

�

Football Mania Week 8 Winners:  Charles Wirtz $25, Karen 

Schultz $25, Jennifer Buescher $25, Melissa Rasmus $50.�


